Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Date:  August 23, 2010

Time:  6:00 p.m.

Present: Leon Carrero, Chairperson, Paola Parra, Vice-Chairperson, Ed Perez, Nancy Alvarez, Michele De La Fuente Snow.
Staff Present: Greg Pease
Guests: Arlene Ortiz, Jose Paredes
Welcome:  Leon Carrero called the meeting to order, and established quorum.
Minute Approval
A motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded.  Minutes were approved by the Board.

The minutes will be e-mailed to the board members for review, and approved during the next meeting.  Once the minutes are approved, they will be posted on the City’s website.

Committee Reports
Health & Welfare – Ed Perez
Ed received an e-mail from Mr. Rodriguez from the Emergency Preparedness Division regarding a visit to the EOC on September 1st, 2010.
The Health Fair would be held in March 2011.
Arlene Ortiz came to the meeting to promote the Jacksonville Community Fair. It will take place on September 25th from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm, at the New Covenant Church. She has worked with the Red Cross and Navy relief, and had her first Health fair on 2003.
Public Safety – Michele De La Fuente Snow
Nothing to report
Faith Based Community – vacant
Education – Paola Parra
The Board is still open to receive applications for the scholarship, but only one has been received. The Board will review the applications on those students that were not picked by the Chamber.

The Chamber’s requirements for the scholarship are not the same, but the Board agreed to review these applications in order to fulfill the need in the community.
Public Relations – Nelson Cuba/ Leon Carrero
Nothing to report

Cultural Events – Rose Conry
Nothing to report
Fundraising Committee – Nelson Cuba/ Leon Carrero
No checks have been received to deposit towards the luncheon.
The City needs a quote in order to create a purchase order prior to receiving the services and an invoice.  
Legal/Government Affairs – Nancy Alvarez-Hernandez

Nothing to report
Nancy has been working on a study on why a disparity exists between the income generated by white and colored women.  
Website
The contact information on the website needs to be updated, 
Vacancies 

Chris will provide the Board with information regarding applicants after the Mayor’s office review. 
Action: Applications will be sent to the Board members via e-mail once they have been received by the City’s staff. 
Next Meeting

Next Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting will be on 8/31/10 at 3:00 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned

Minutes Prepared by:  Ana Andreu, Administrative Assistant   
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